
GOVERNOR’S VETO MESSAGE 

March 29, 2024 

To the Honorable Members of the Assembly: 

I am vetoing Assembly Bill 480 in its entirety. 

This bill would prohibit a person from claiming a 
farmland preservation tax credit for any part of the 
qualifying acreage on which a photovoltaic solar 
energy system is located, unless the system qualifies 
as an accessory use. 

I am vetoing this bill in its entirety because I object to 
limiting the ability of Wisconsin’s farmers to diversify 
potential revenue options to support their operations. I 
further object to the Wisconsin State Legislature 
unnecessarily discouraging investment in solar power 
across our state. 

Wisconsin is working in earnest to build a workforce, 
economy, and infrastructure that is ready to meet the 
needs of the 21st Century. An important part of this 
effort is encouraging investment and development of 
renewable energy sources, including solar power.  
This bill is a step in the wrong direction. 

Respectfully submitted, 
TONY EVERS 
Governor  

 


